
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 
Monday, October 17, 2022 

 
Chairman Welka called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 
4:30 p.m.  Supervisors Davis, Lee and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Wachter, Zoning 
Administrator Cass, Engineer Jonas and Secretary Vallimont and five interested persons. 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve the October 3, 2022 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to approve the September 2022 treasurer’s report as reviewed. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve use of County Liquid Fuels for road maintenance. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to schedule budget work sessions for 9:00 AM on October 
19, 20, 24, and 26, 2022. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve expenses for J. Whitmer’s attendance at PSATS 
2022 Virtual Stormwater Conference, Technical Track. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to approve the release of $10,332.20 stormwater bond to 
Kunco Landscaping. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve the subdivision plan for Sharp Real Estate, 2103 
Hershey Road, parcel #40-004-016.0-063.00. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Solicitor Wachter worked with Engineer Jonas to update the language on the broadband 
contract. 
 
Engineer Jonas is currently working on a traffic calming policy; the planning commission 
recommended forming a committee.  Also, reviewing the requirements for a multi-modal grant 
for the Downs Drive sidewalk project. 
 
Supervisor Lee thanked everyone for coming and reminded everyone to start winterizing. 
Supervisor Davis stated that they are in the process of winterizing the parks.  The Boy Scouts 
are having their annual sleepover at Picnicana this coming weekend and then the park will be 
closed for the year.  The VB/PB court is finished. 
Supervisor Welka reported that work continues on the new Mack and the road crew is finishing 
projects around the garage and township in preparation for winter. 
 
Jim Chojnacki inquired about the tiny homes that were discussed in the newspaper/news reports.  
ZA Cass reported that there has been no contact by the property owners or developers yet and 
the only thing she is aware of is what was reported by the news media. 
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With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Davis, second by Lee, to adjourn 
the meeting at 4:44 p.m. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 

ADJOURNMENT 
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